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March / April 2006
A Message from Our Tribe Chief, Dick Brown
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I am just plain puzzled on why less than 4% of ICS members attend tribe fly-ins and ICS events.  Let me illustrate by telling you about just one recent Comanche flight.  We picked up Butch and Linda Baker (your past tribe chief and his wife) at their home in Bridgeport to fly to Amarillo to plan a Palo Duro Canyon fly-in.  See the "Upcoming Fly-ins" section of this newsletter for the results.  We had a good time just doing the planning and are excited about going back to do the events.   We got to talking about all the good times we have had over the years attending Comanche events which include tribe fly-ins, conventions, and maintenance seminars, etc.    Linda mentioned in all the years they have been active with the ICS they have never gone to a Comanche event where they wish they had stayed home.  The Bakers and we shared with each other on how many occasions our tribe and the ICS have provided the stimuli to "go do things and see things" we never would have gotten around to do without being members.  Great flying experiences, rafting the Rio Grande, "star" parties at an observatory, the Prude Ranch, rafting a Colorado river, the great tours we have taken and the museums we visited, the Bush presidential library, "Dickens on the Strand", the Ozarks, Reno Air Races and Lake Tahoe, "Paradise" in Diamondhead, the Albuquerque Balloon Festival, are all part of our Comanche good times.      

 

The laughs, airplane talk, tall tales, sharing experiences, making new friends have all been part of this wonderful fraternity.   It doesn't happen overnight.  You might attend one fly-in and maybe not fall into "instant" friendships, but those of us who have gotten into the habit of attending Comanche events I think will testify that over a period of time we do have a great time and it can became part of your lives that you really value and enjoy.   

 

Again, my thanks and credit goes to David Lawrence as he has again put together a great newsletter.  

 

Dick Brown

What’s Happening
New Manager of ICS Tool Lending Program

ICS member, Matt Kurke has volunteered to administer the ICS Tool Lending Program. All tools that were previously loaned out from the ICS main office will now be handled through Matt.  The following tools are available for loan from the program: 
1 Bungee tool

2 Wooden bungee tools with stretcher

1 Aluminum bungee tool with stretcher

1 Wooden bungee stretcher (with no bungee tool)
1 One-piece, gear load tester, for above floor gear handle
1 One-piece, gear load tester for below floor gear handle
2 sets, Go no go gauges
Other tools may also be available soon

The Tool Loan Program policy for using the tools is that members can borrow the tools for a two-week time period and pay for the shipping of the tool.  Shipping should be through UPS or FedEx, so that a tracking number can be provided. Members are also required to give a credit card number, in the case the tool is not returned, in which they will be charged.  If you would like to borrow a tool, please contact: 

Matt Kurke

10340 Regent Circle

Naples, FL 34109

Phone: (239) 593-6944
Spring ICS Spring Board Meeting – Addison, Texas 
The 2006 SBM will be held in Addison Texas at the Comfort Inn, 14975 Landmark Blvd, Dallas TX 75240. Phone 972-701-0881. (This is next door to the LaQuinta Inn where the 2005 Spring and Fall meetings were held.)  See the ICS forum for more details: http://www.comancheflyer.com/forum/viewtopic.php?p=42515#42515 

The meeting will open at 8:30 on Saturday, 1 April 2006, and all ICS members are welcome.
Also a reminder that the CFF will meet Friday evening. Even if you are not a CFF member, anyone is welcome to attend and participate.
ICS Representation at the FAA Public Meeting on Aging Aircraft
Hans Neubert will be representing ICS at the FAA public meeting on aging aircraft to be held March 22-23 in Kansas City, Missouri.  Also, either Bob Weber or John Regier from Webco will also attend.  We are looking forward to Han’s report back on the results.  CFF will be covering the expenses for this event.   Our thanks should go out to Han’s, Webco and CFF for their commitments!
Upcoming Fly-ins
Fly-in March 31-April 2, 2006

Maintenance Seminar

Famous Cosmosphere and Space Museum

Amish and Antique Shopping

Indoor Water Park

All in Hutchinson, Kansas www.visithutch.com
We've arranged an extra hour in this weekend so you can have time for all the fun as Daylight Savings time begins. This will be my fifth visit to Hutchinson. I live near Fort Worth and I keep coming back for more. This is a joint fly-in and all ICS members are welcome. 

· Friday, March 31 

· 3:00-5:00 PM registration at Airport Conference Room. Receive your Chamber of Commerce goodie bags and Wells Aircraft hot fresh cookies. Sign-up for “Show and Tell” slots. There will be a nominal registration fee used to cover the cost of the transportation. Best estimate is $15-20 per person. Saturday Box Lunch during Maintenance Seminar will be an additional charge. Sign-up for Other Saturday Activities shown below.

· 5:00-6:00 PM 10 minute slots for each attendee to stand in front of their plane and do a little “Show and Tell” as a way for everyone to get acquainted. More time can be added if needed.

· 6:00 PM Dinner at the excellent Airport Steakhouse. Business is so good that the restaurant has been expanded since I was last there. The food is great and the view of the ramp is wonderful. How cool will it be to have a lovely meal in sight of your plane!

· Saturday, April 1 Maintenance Seminar
· 9:00 – 10:00 AM Late Registration at the Maintenance Seminar location

· 10:00 AM - Maintenance Seminar Start. Bob Weber speaking. I heard Bob speak at the Manassas convention and want to hear him again. There’s always something to learn.

· Robert Victor from Topeka, KS has volunteered his 1965 PA-30 to be on jacks. A bonus will be that we can see his newly finished panel overlay.

· 11:30 AM – Box Lunch

· Noon – 1:30 Bob Weber available for questions.

· As an aside, it was fascinating to have my plane in his shop. The stabilator AD was signed off but guess what? It was done for one of four attachment points and two more were loose. That wasn’t why the plane was in the shop but they checked it anyway and I’m so glad they did.

· Saturday, April 1 Kansas Cosmosphere and Space Museum 

· Open 9 AM to 9 PM

· 1:30 – 2:00 PM Transportation from the Maintenance Seminar to the Museum

· 2:00 – 5:00 Maintenance Seminar attendees may enjoy the museum at their leisure

· 5:00 Transportation from the Museum to Dinner/Hotel

· Notes: See http://www.cosmo.org for a discount coupon for each of the three venues of the Museum with the Apollo 13 Command Module, SR-71 and so much more, the IMAX theater with “Mystery of the Nile” and “Magnificent Desolation: Walking on the Moon” showing on alternating hours beginning at 1 PM, the Justice Planetarium Theater and Dr Goddard’s Lab. I keep coming back because there is so much to see. This is a Smithsonsian-quality museum with a rare and wonderful ‘let me tell you the story’ approach to displaying artifacts. It is fascinating to all age levels. There is a full service café and extensive gift shop.

· Saturday, April 1 Other Activities – one van will be available to shuttle to these locations

· Kansas Cosmosphere and Space Museum shown above

· 20,000 sq ft indoor space-themed water park adjoining the hotel

· 150 downtown antique shops near the historic Atchison, Topeka and Santa Fe railroad

· Nearby Amish community stores located about 20 minutes southeast of town have baked goods and handcrafted products. 

· Contemporary Shopping mall across from the hotel.

· Saturday, April 1 Dinner at the Blue Duck Bistro www.blueduckbistro.com
· 5:30 PM Meet in the Lobby of the hotel for transportation to dinner

· 6:00 PM Dinner at the Blue Duck Bistro where the menu has a wide variety of entrees 

· Sunday, April 2 Transportation to the airport between 8:00 AM – 9:00 AM. After that time, a taxi is about $10 if you want to sleep in.

· There is commercial air service to Wichita, Kansas if your own plane is not available. It is about a one-hour drive from Wichita to Hutchinson.

· We’ll be staying at the recently renovated Grand Prairie Hotel and Convention Center with their Indoor Water Park www.grandprairiehotel.com. Our rate is $79 plus tax and that includes 4 passes to the water park. Call (866) KS-SPLASH (866-577-7527) for reservations code word is ‘Comanche”. Note that they have the largest Houlihan’s on site.
Put this on your calendars now and plan to enjoy the education and fun that always comes with a gathering of ICS members. Contact Pat Keefer at mailto:pkeefer@charter.net to be added to the notification list.
South East Tribe Fly-In at the Lake Norman Airpark in Mooresville, North Carolina (14A) - Friday April 28th thru Sunday April 30th, 2006
You don’t want to miss this fun and exciting weekend. All tribes are invited.

Arrival day is Friday April 28th Noon - 6:00 pm. Dinner starts at 6:30 pm at Teddy’s Greek restaurant. After dinner cocktails and socializing with new and old friends in the hospitality suite at the hotel is planned. 

Saturday morning it’s out to the race track for a full tour of Lowe’s Motor Speedway including a behind the scenes tour of pit row and a lap around the track in a van to feel the 24° banked turns (this was incorrectly listed as 40° in the last flyer).  A tasty catered lunch will be supplied for you to enjoy while overlooking the speedway. Saturday afternoon will include an aviation seminar with tips and inside information from a professional painter on painting your aircraft. During this time a shopping excursion is planned as well. 

Topping off the fun filled day is an evening cruise aboard a three level 80 ft. Somerset luxury yacht exclusively chartered by the Comanche crew for a scenic tour of Lake Norman. An open bar and an abundance of hors d'oeuvres will be available for your indulgence. The yacht boasts a large fully enclosed main deck with heating and ac. The top level sun deck is equipped with lounge chairs and offers an outstanding view of the lake. After the cruise the hospitality room will open again for more cocktails for the late night partiers. Departure is on Sunday with some quality “check out the Comanche’s time” before leaving. 

Lake Norman Airpark’s recently repaved 3000’ runway has a slight uphill on runway 14. Thus the preferred calm wind landing runway is 14 with departures usually conducted on 32. 100LL is available on the field or alternatively only 10 miles to the east Rowan County (KRUQ) makes an excellent fuel stop with its current self serve fuel price of only $2.95 per gallon.

Below is a complete price listing. The tour of Lowe’s Motor Speedway is limited to 39 people so call early to reserve your spot. The hosts for this event are Charlie and Patti Littwin at 704-799-2989 or charlieandpatti@adelphia.net  and Bruce and Chris Ladrie at 919-427-8987.  Please mail your check payable to the ICS South East Tribe to Charles and Patti Littwin, 108 Amelia Lane, Mooresville NC 28117. We look forward to seeing many old and meeting many new friends.                

Registration fee: $20.00 per person

Lowe’s Speedway tour: $35.00 per person including lunch

Boat tour of Lake Norman: $40.00 per person including food and cocktails

Please call the Sleep Inn hotel directly at 704 – 799 - 7070 to book your room and ask for the Comanche Society rate which is $59.00 per night.  A free continental breakfast is included. The hotel also features an exercise room and a heated indoor pool with a hot tub so don’t forget your swim trunks!

Fly-in April 29th and 30th – Doc Blum’s Wright Brothers Award Ceremony
Dr. Elmer Blum, ICS member SC Tribe, to receive Wright Brothers Award in Galveston, Texas, April 30th, 2006, at the 4th annual Gulf Coast Wings Weekend

 

For anyone who has not yet heard, our long time friend and fellow Comanche owner, Dr. Elmer Blum, age 83, will be awarded the FAA's Wright Brothers Award in Galveston on April 30th. Elmer is a long time ICS member and still fly’s regularly in N8119Y, a beautiful PA30. Elmer has been flying ACCIDENT FREE for 61 years and he first soloed in the Naval Cadet program in 1943. An accomplishment which only a handful of pilots will ever achieve. 

The award will be presented at the 4th annual Gulf Coast Wings Weekend event to be held that Saturday and Sunday. The actual awards ceremony will be held at the Sunday morning breakfast which will start at 8:00 AM at the new Galveston Convention Center on the seawall. This is last minute news for all of us and really too late to get the information out in the flyer to advertise the event, but we certainly hope that all who can make it will be there to help Elmer celebrate this wonderful occasion. 

The 16 annual Spirit of Flight Air Show will also be in operation that Saturday and Sunday along with the safety seminars and vendors at the Gulf Coast Wings event which will take place at the Convention Center.  In talking with the coordinators off the awards ceremony, they stated that the airport will close at noon (please call the tower to confirm) on each day to GA traffic until after the air show stops, which is normally around 5:00 PM. There is no reason why you would not be able to take in both events, but just keep in mind that the Sunday Breakfast/Awards Ceremony starts at 8:00 AM which might be a challenge if you decide to come in that morning and try to get transportation from the airport to the Convention Center. Tina and I booked a room at the San Luis for $79.00. That is a great rate as the rooms there are usually in the $200.00 range.   

Lots of WWII stuff plus some modern military aircraft are usually in attendance at the air show.  Saw the new Stealth Bomber there a few years ago making a fly-by for the event. And, I think this will be the weekend that they fly the exhibits which are on display at the Lone Star Flight Museum which is on the airport. 

I am hoping to set up dinner Saturday night so that the Comanche group can have time with Elmer and Peggy, but I do not know his schedule yet or how many people will be in attendance, so no definite plans are in place for that. I may in fact just have to wait and see how many people come in before I try to set something up, since this event kind of slipped up on us. To visit the Gulf Coast Wings site and or get the list of Hotels, go to www.gulfwings.org. For the Lone Star Flight museum and air show schedule, see www.lsfm.org. For anyone sure that they will be attending this event, I would appreciate a call or e-mail so that I can get an approximate head count. My contact #s are cell 713-875-3056, work toll free 877-776-9663, and home 281-487-5782.
  

Thanks and hope to see you there,
Bruce Thumann
Fly-in May 19th – 21st – Sunburst Ranch Canoe Trip 
Our tribe will be joining with the Mid-States Tribe for a May 19th-21st Sunburst Ranch Canoe Trip at Gainesville, Mo.  This fly-in is within reasonable flying range for most of our tribe.   This is shaping up to be a fun outdoors experience.  See the Mid-States write-up for this fly-in in the February Flyer. 

Fly-in July 7th – 9th – Palo Duro Canyon, Amarillo, TX 
Our tribe will host a really great weekend get-a-way in the Texas "outback".  The highlights of this fly-in will be a visit to the majestic Palo Duro Canyon, one of the nation's most magnificent scenic canyons (second only to the Grand Canyon) and a performance of the internationally acclaimed musical extravaganza "Best of Texas" performed in a natural amphitheatre within the canyon.  Over 3 million visitors have seen this timeless show.   We will avail ourselves of the best Texas barbeque before the show.  That's not all, we will be eating at the world renowned Big Tex Steak Ranch restaurant Friday night, enjoying a Saturday morning cowboy breakfast with entertainment and visiting Texas' largest historical museum - the Panhandle-Plains Historical Museum.  We will also spend a little time in the antique and collectible shops along the Route 66 Historic District.  This will be a fun action packed fly-in.  The details will appear in the May and June Flyers, but put this fly-in on your calendars now.

Discount Opportunities
Extended with no expiration date! ICS & CFF Sponsored Shoulder Harness Discount

The ICS and Comanche Flyer Foundation have extended the agreement with the 2 shoulder harness providers for Comanche aircraft and are pleased to announce the continuance of the program that provides discounts on shoulder harness kits to ICS members. Both manufacturers provide PMA seatbelts and the STC along with instructions and all the appropriate paperwork. This promotion, along with the discounts to ICS members, will now have no expiration date. The goal is to equip as many Comanches as possible with shoulder harnesses.  For more information click this link.
What’s New on the Web Sites
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Many great technical discussions have been taking place in both the ICS and Delphi forums!  Please take the opportunity to view and participate in these wonderful resources for our Comanches.
Link to the ICS South Central Tribe Website
Link to the ICS Website
Comanche Owners Forum (Delphi Forum)
Membership Drive Challenge
South Central Membership Drive
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At the beginning of March 2006 the South Central Tribe membership declined from 268 to 260 members active on the Pathfinder roles.  We want to encourage everyone to help us grow our membership.  Please contact Dick Brown if you have suggestions or recommendations on what we may be able to do to keep our members.
Please help us recruit members by calling old members who you know have let their memberships expire or by helping recruit new members.  The continued support of our organization depends on us!  

About the Top Picture
The beautiful Comanche is a 1959 PA24-180 owned and flown by Roger Henderson (ICS 14653) of Beaverton Oregon. The photo was taken in late February 2006 about 25 miles NW of Portland Oregon.
If you have a picture and brief story that you would like to have included in one of the Smoke Trails, please post the picture and description on the South Central Tribe Web Site under the pictures section  Link to the ICS South Central Tribe Website or send your picture and information to David K Lawrence via email
Questions, Comments or Ideas for Our Newsletter

If you have comments or information that you would like to see published, please contact 
David K Lawrence via email with your ideas.
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